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Primrose Hill Primary School Weekly Newsletter 

Staffing… 
After 16 wonderful years at Primrose Hill, it has 
come time for me to sadly say goodbye to all of 
you and your amazing children. I will be leaving 
Primrose Hill at the end of this academic year to 
take up an opportunity to become Deputy Head 
Teacher at Rhyl, helping them with their merger. 

I have thoroughly loved working at Primrose Hill, you are my 
family - I have taught countless children, many siblings across the 
years and have got to know you all so well. I will always cherish 
the fond memories I have of working at Primrose Hill, but the 

great honour was being Acting Head Teacher-- what a privilege it 
was to be asked to lead this wonderful community. Thank you all 
for your kindness, encouragement and constant support over the 

past 16 years. Mireille 

 Congratulations!!! 

I’m sure you all will join us to congratulate 

Jordan becoming first time Father!  

We wish him, baby Halo Blu & mum a healthy 
long life and all the best in the future.   

Another whistle stop week has come to an end with lots of amazing things happening around school. The most notable 
has been both the arrival of our chick eggs and their hatching in Reception. The excitement this has created is high, as I’m 
sure you can imagine!  
In my walks around the building I’ve seen hives of activity and some outstanding work from all year groups. The routines 
and cycle of school life is beginning to return; despite the continued restrictions we have. I know that as they hopefully 
continue to relax we will see a more normal pace of life return. Many of the parents I have spoken to have expressed a 
real desire to re-engage with school life in a more normal way and we are making plans for such things to happen later in 

the term.  Phil 

PE NEWS!!! 
It has been a long hard wait, but school competitions and 
sports are gradually returning which is a real boost for all 
involved. Last week, Jordan took the boys 
football team to represent Primrose Hill at 
Talacre in a day tournament against 8 other 
schools.  
It was business as usual and back to winning 
ways for Primrose Hill, winning the 
tournament and returning with gold medals for their hard 
earned victory. All the boys who represented Primrose Hill 
should be extremely proud of themselves and we are sure this 
is the first of many more triumphs ahead. 

The girls team represented Primrose Hill this week and did 
amazingly well, returning with second place and silver medals. 
Winning all their matches comfortably in the group stage and 
semi final. Unfortunately they lost out in the final against 

Torriano school!  

All boys and girls who represented our 
school should be immensely proud and the 
PE team are delighted with the attitude and 
effort of you all.  Jordan & Dean 

Children's birthday treats 

We know that some children like to celebrate their 
birthdays by bringing treats into school to share with 
their classmates. Due to COVID restrictions we can 

only share things that are easily  washed, (such as 
fruit). Other goodies need to be quarantined for  a 
couple of days before we can distribute them, 
unless they are still in the manufacture's pre-
 sealed wrapper. 

Parent Consultations –Tuesday 8thJune 

We intend to run these through the day and as a 

consequence school will be closed for all pupils 

from Reception to Year 6 on Tuesday 8th June. A 

project based series of activities will be provided for your 

child to complete on this day. Tadpoles and Froglets classes 

will however, be open and their consultations will occur 

over the course of that week. 
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Parent Liaison Timetable 
Liaison times will continue next week and will be at 8:45am each morning - please enter the school through the main 
gate, your child should continue to enter through the gate they usually come through. Please refer to the map below for 
where your child’s class teacher will be - as always we ask you to wear a mask and ensure you are socially distancing from 
the teacher and other parents.  

Summer Term Dates 
Summer 1 

28 May 2021 @ 3:30pm—Last Day of Summer 1 
 

Half-term including Spring Bank Holiday,  

Monday 31 May to Friday 4 June 2021 

Summer 2 

Wednesday 9 June to Friday 23 July 2021     
INSET DAY: Monday 7th June 2021 

Tuesday 8 June Parent Consultations—School Closed 
for YR –Y6  but Open for Tadpoles & Froglets 

Here is the link to : 

Term Dates 2021-2022 

Attendance & Reporting Absences 
A very cold and wet week… I wonder if I’ll be wearing my scarf until 
December?! We were just under 95% for the past week, but I’m sure we can 
pick this back up again.  
This week we introduced the amazing Weekly Attendance Trophy for KS2 and 
our first winner is… 

WOODPECKERS 

Congrats Woodpeckers! Remember KS2, you have a chance to win the trophy 
each week! EYFS & KS1—Mandy and I are still working on a weekly prize for you 
so please watch this space!  
The end of this half term is nigh.. Lets see who is in the top 3 to win the extra 
play prizes: 

1. Beetles 
2. Bats 
3.        Ladybirds 

Winner will be announced next Wednesday! Good luck all. Lyra & Mandy 
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 Keeping our Community Safe 

Please note– if you or any member of your family have symptoms, you need to have a PCR Test, NOT a lateral Flow Test—always call 111 
for advice. 
Please check your child for symptoms, and do not come in to school if they or anyone in your family show the following symptoms: 
Remember, everyone in your household will have to isolate if anyone has one of these symptoms & you will need to arrange a COVID test:  

 a high temperature (please try to take their temperature every morning/check if they are hot to touch on chest & back) 

 a new, continuous cough or symptoms – this means coughing a lot, for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 
hours 

 a loss or change to sense of smell or taste – this means they cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to 
normal 

The above 3 symptoms are from the NHS and you should always consult your GP or call 111 NHS or use the coronavirus service 
https://111.nhs.uk/covid-19/  
What to do if you have symptoms 
If you have any of the main symptoms of coronavirus: 

1. Get a test to check if you have coronavirus as soon as possible. 
2. Stay at home and do not have visitors until you get your test result – only leave your home to have a test. 
3. Anyone you live with, and anyone in your support bubble, must also stay at home until you get your result. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/  
Always contact the school if you are unsure of what to do or would like some advice.  

https://111.nhs.uk/covid-19/
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